
Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes of August  22, 2024


Attendance: 

Directors: 
Vern Newby-President

Kathie McGonigle-Secretary

Fred Vincent-Past president

Tom Herron

Dennis James

Dale Sprecher


Members: 
Karen Long

Marie Sprecher

Carolyn Russell-Treasurer

Veta McKinney


Guests: 
Jeff Peters

Don Innes


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 with the Pleadge of Allegiance.


Fred moved to approve the July 25th meeting minutes.  Dennis privided the second to 
the motion.  All approved.


Treasurer’s report:  Carolyn Russell presented the treasuresr’s report (attached to 
these minutes).


Membership Report:  Our current membership is 75


Water quality report:  Tom reported the water looks good, that the ratios of 
phosphorus and nitrogen are not indicative of an immediate pending Harmful Algae 
Bloom.  We have not received last month’s laboratory analysis.


Invasives observations: There are no reports of Eurasion Water Milfoil. 


There have been observations of Curly Leaf Pond Weed at the Cocolalla creek inlet at 
the south end of the lake.  No CLPW was found at the south beaver lodge or at 
Johnson Creek inlet.  No other observations of CLPW were noted.




Flowering Rush has been reported in the Clark Fork River inlet to Lake Pend Orielle. It 
is a rapidly invasive plant with a single plant capable of propagating 10,000 more 
plants in a season.  Pictures are included with this report.  Please report any sightings.


Water Level:  the water level at the outlet bridge guage is at 4.11 feet.  It was observed 
that the water level is approximately 4 inches below the top of the beaver dam.  
Evaporation and seepage has been greater than the inflows during this hot weather.


Lake Host: Veta reported there were 506 visitors to the boat launch from July 25 to 
August 18.  A variety of visitors include all water craft, swimmers, explorers and dog 
swimmers.  There was much discussion from visitors in regards to the boat launch and 
the water being so low.  We are scheduled in a 5-year budget cycle for the Idaho Fish 
and Game to improve the launch site.  We are number 2 in our reagion with 6 regions in 
the state.


Veta’s last day to host the stations this year is September 15th.  Veta reports she 
enjoyed being at the launch this past season and looks forward to coming back next 
year.


Education Report:  Gary Suppiger was absent and did not forward any pending 
projects.


Old Business: 

Beaver activity:  The beavers have been active at the south end lodge.  The beavers 
have also rebuilt the portion of the dam at the north end outlet that washed out below 
the targeted lake level.


New business: 

Post Offic box access needs to be reauthorized to reflect the changes in the officers.  
Vern suggeasted the directors authorized to receive mail at the CLA box be:  Fred 
Vincent, Gary Suppiger, Tom Herron Carolyn Russell, Kathie McGonigle and Vern 
Newby.  Those authorized to retrieve mail mail and have keys are Vern Newby, Carolyn 
Russell and Fred Vincent.


Fred moved to approve these changes.  Dennis provided the second to the motion. All 
approved.


General discussions:

Invasive musssels were found in a product shipped from the Ukraine to a pet store in 
Spokane.



Jet skis should not use wake boat surf for jumping, etc.


Please be considerate of your lighting choices and minimize light polution where 
possible.




Next meeting:  Thursday 
September 26, 2024 

Respectfully submintted,


Kathie McGonigle, Secretary


 




